
Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) Signed Between Faculty of Pharmaceutical 

Sciences, The ICFAI University, Himachal Pradesh and Moon Hospital, Baddi 

The Faculty of Pharmaceutical Sciences is pleased to announce the signing of a 

significant Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) with Moon Hospital on 17th September 

2025. This strategic collaboration marks a major milestone in strengthening the bond between 

academia and the healthcare industry. The MoU is designed to enrich the academic 

experience of pharmacy students by providing them with opportunities for hands-on training 

and exposure to real-time hospital practices. Through this partnership, students will be able to 

bridge the gap between classroom learning and practical application. They will gain insights 

into day-to-day hospital operations, enhancing their clinical knowledge, technical skills, and 

decision-making abilities. This experiential learning is expected to build their confidence and 

prepare them for professional excellence. A key highlight of this collaboration is its focus on 

career development and placement support. Moon Hospital will actively participate in 

campus recruitment drives, offering eligible students opportunities to work in various hospital 

departments. This initiative is anticipated to improve students’ employability and inspire 

them to strive for academic and professional success. In addition to training and career 

prospects, the MoU also emphasizes health and wellness support for students and faculty 

members. The partnership will facilitate periodic medical check-ups, health awareness 

sessions, and ensure access to emergency medical care whenever needed. This MoU is a 

forward-looking step towards creating a holistic learning ecosystem – one that integrates 

academic knowledge, professional training, career opportunities, and healthcare support, 

ultimately contributing to the all-round growth and development of students. We express our 

heartfelt gratitude to Hon’ble Vice Chancellor, Prof. Keshav Sharma for his constant 

encouragement and guidance. A special thanks to Dr. Manisha Bhagat from Moon 

Hospital for joining hands with us and becoming a valued part of the ICFAI family. 

 


